
 

25th July 2019 
Kia Ora Parents, Caregivers & Students 
Welcome back everyone!  We hope you all 

had a good break and enjoyed quality time 
with your children. 
HAERE MAI 
We would like to welcome Tahlia in Room 8, 
Levi and Katie in Room 9 and their whanau.  It 
is great to have you join our Miller Ave School 
family.    
We also extend a very warm welcome to our 
Chinese students and teachers all the way 
from Ningbo, China.  We hope you enjoy your 
time with us experiencing our kiwi culture.  A 
BIG thankyou to all of the host families who 
are hosting these students.  This couldn’t have 
happened without your support and               
hospitality. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The photo shows Chinese students preparing 
the stuffing for the hangi they experienced  
yesterday.  Thanks so much to our parent   
helpers who gave their time to help with the 
preparation and putting down of our hangi.  
Your help is greatly appreciated. 

CONGRATULATIONS JACK! 
A BIG congratulations to Jack who made it into 
the U13 Hauraki Districts Representatvie     
Rugby League Team.  This is an awesome 
achievement.  We are so proud of you Jack!  
Jack’s team made it into the semi finals but 
lost by 8 points.  This season they achieved 
their first win in 10 years.  We are hoping to 
get a team from Miller Ave formed so players 
can get to experience Rugby League.  Please 
keep a look out in the Mascot, school app and 
our facebook page later in the year for more       
information. 

Coming Events 

JULY 
22nd-26th Life Education at school all week 
30th  Whole school Ned Show 2pm—All  
  welcome 

AUGUST 
8th  Kids Can ‘Crazy Day’ 
9th  School Cross Country 
16th  Ohinemuri Cross Country 
26th-30th Totara Springs Sports Camp 
30th  Daffodil Day 

   

Te manu e kai ana i te miro, nōna 
te ngahere; te manu e kai ana i te 

mātauranga nōna te ao. 
The bird who partakes of the    

miro berry owns the forest; the 
bird who partakes of education 

owns the world. 



 

Positive Playground Caught Being Good 

Kororia Morehu—Room 7 Jackson Taylor—Room 8 
Shyla Ganderton—Room 4 

 

 

Empty glad wrap, tin foil or handee towel 
rolls for Room 7.     

Please start collecting and bring into school.   
NO toilet rolls please. 

Thank you! 
 

NED SHOW TUESDAY 30TH JULY 
Never give up  Encourage others  Do their best 

NED’s mindset mission is a positive behaviour assembly visiting our school.  A world-class performer 
takes our students on a 45 minute journey filled with storytelling, illusions, yo-yo tricks and humour.  
The show will start at 2.00pm next Tuesday.  After the show for a week you will be able to purchase 
yo-yo’s from the school office.  Students have been given an information/order form to bring home 
today. 

TACKLE RUGBY TOURNAMENT 
Well done to our teams who               
participated in the Tackle Rugby     
Tournament in Ngatea on Wednesday 
3rd July. The girls team won 2 of their 
games and lost 1. They played really 
well. A very BIG thank you to Stacey, 
Stephen and Te Aroha McKain who 
helped transport the students to and 
from Ngatea and helped organise this 
day! We couldn't have done this      
without your help. Thanks so much to 
all of you. 
 
 
 
 

Our girls team who participated at the Tackle Rugby 
 Tournament                

 
 
 

Big “A” Class Attendance Award– Room  

                
 
 
 

Fridays 
Are happening this term.  $5.00 for a six 
inch sub roll.  Please bring money and 

place your order at the school office. 



 
PUBLIC NOTICES 

 
CRITERION BRIDGE FLOODGATES OPEN DAY 
 Come watch Paeroa’s brand new flood control gates in action on Sunday 11th August 2019. 
  
Waikato Regional Council is holding an open day with road closure at the Criterion Bridge, State Highway 26, 
from 9am to 11am to demonstrate how the gates work and talk about why they are so important to protect the 
community. 
  
The floodgates were installed in August last year and as yet have not been used during a flood event. 
They were built by Flood Control International, a group in Europe who do flood protection all across the world, 
and they’re the biggest gates they have ever built. 
  
Paeroa residents will have seen the rail along the road, and it’s along these that the gates run. When the two 
gates meet, they get lowered about 30-40 millimetres for a perfect seal. 
  
Before the gates were installed, Waikato Regional Council staff had to construct a Lego type wall to hold back 
flood waters. The pieces were very heavy and it took 10 to 12 men up to an hour to build the wall between the 
stopbanks, and it was always touch and go to get it done before the water came through. 
If we didn’t have the stopbanks and floodgates, Paeroa could go three meters under water. 
  
Waikato Regional Council invites Paeroa College/Paeroa Central School/Miller Avenue School/St Joseph’s Cath-
olic School/Goldfields School/Paeroa Christian School staff, students and their families along to celebrate this 
valuable community asset, and show you how quickly we can get them closed. 
  
Looking forward to seeing you there. 
Waikato Regional Council, Paeroa Office 
THAMES AIR CADETS RECRUITMENT EVENING 
Wednesday 31st July 7-8pm, Thames Airfield, Ngati Maru Highway, Thames 
For students Year 8 and over.  Come down and see what we’re all about.  Bring your parents and your friends, 
play some games, find out more about what we do and how you can be involved.  Find us on Facebook 

  
  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 Miller Avenue School Contact Information 

 Phone: 07 862 8602 

 Absentee Messages: 027 9523203 

 E-mail: office@millerave.school.nz 

 Address:  30 Miller Avenue, Paeroa 3600 

 Website: www.millerave.school.nz 

Bank Account: 03-1572-0010292-00 (please put in payment details) Westpac, Paeroa 

 

Carehouse Paeroa 
Breakfast Club has resumed this term from 

7am-9am.  
After School Program from 2.30pm-6.00pm. 

If you are interested in either of these        
programs you may qualify for a WINZ Subsi-
dy so it will not cost you anything. Call in or 
give me a ring and I can help further with 

this. 
We will be running Kids Can Cook again this 

term but have condensed it to one day a 
week combining the girls and boys together, 

this will be on a Wednesday night from 
5.00pm-7.00pm and is a gold coin donation.  

Ph: 07 862 9129 

THAMES VALLEY NETBALL CLUSTER 
Welcomes all Past and Present Committee members and 

players to celebrate  
 

30 PLUS YEARS 
 

On Saturday 21st September 
At Paeroa War Memorial Hall  

From 11am to 3pm 
Tickets $30.00 

Includes finger food luncheon and 3 complimentary drinks 
 

RSVP and payment to be made by  
6 September 2019 

RSVPs to: smswater55@gmail.com 
Payment to be made by Bank Deposit to 

Account: 03 0458 0158571 00 
Include your name in particulars and reference  



f 

Servicing Paeroa for over 
35 years   

 
 

33 Puke Rd 
Paeroa 3600 
Phone: 862 7413 
 
Email: office@dreadonplumbing.co.nz 

 

 
  

 

Veterinary Hospital & Pet Supplies 
Farm, Lifestyle & Equine Services & Supplies 

 
07 862 7295 

paeroa@fvs.co.nz 
 

3 Puke Road 
Paeroa 3600 

Phone:  02108088043 


